
From: Kyle Duncan

To: Flaherty David;

Cc:                             Michael Madsen

Subject: RE: Kodiak Enterprise - Fire Control Plans

Date: Thursday, July 20, 2023 10:50:53 AM

[CAUTION] This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click any links or open attachments

unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Good morning David. Answers to your questions below. Let me know if you need any

clarification.

1. There were no smoke or heat detectors in the dry stores room.

a. I believe there was one smoke detector in the dry stores room, though I cannot

guarantee this.

2. There were no smoke or heat detectors in the deck locker located above the dry stores room.

a. As far as I know this is correct.

3. The control panel for the fire detection system was only located on the bridge.

a. The fire and smoke sensors were all tied in to the ships main alarm system. There were

control panels in the following locations: Bridge, Engine Control Room, Watermaker

room, and Refrigeration room.

4. The control panel for the fire detection system had a wireless notification system, but it did

not notify the designated personnel the night of the fire.

a. Correct. I can confirm that the wireless notifications system was working as late as

March 31st. I have an email generated from that system when it was triggered due to

smoke from hotwork activities in the bow thruster space. It did not send out any

notifications the night of the fire. I can’t be certain why.

5. The control panel for the fire detection system had an audible alarm, but it was not connected

to the vessel’s general alarm or other internal communication systems on the vessel.

a. Correct. The ships alarm system, of which the fire detection equipment was part of,

was not tied in to the general alarm. There were strobes and audible alarms dedicated

to that system, but it did not cross over to the general alarm.

Please contact vendor with PO.

Thanks,

-Kyle

From: Flaherty David >

Sent: Thursday, July 20, 2023 5:02 AM

To: Kyle Duncan  LT USCG SEC PUGET

SND (USA)
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Subject: Kodiak Enterprise - Fire Control Plans

Importance: High



HI

Hope all is well.

I just want to confirm the following about the vessels fire detection and notification system:

1. There were no smoke or heat detectors in the dry stores room.

2. There were no smoke or heat detectors in the deck locker located above the dry stores room.

3. The control panel for the fire detection system was only located on the bridge.

4. The control panel for the fire detection system had a wireless notification system, but it did

not notify the designated personnel the night of the fire.

5. The control panel for the fire detection system had an audible alarm, but it was not connected

to the vessel’s general alarm or other internal communication systems on the vessel.

Please let me know if you have any questions concerning this.

Thanks & Take Care

Captain David M. Flaherty

Senior Marine Engineer,
Major Investigations, Office of Marine Safety
National Transportation Safety Board
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